
 

January 8, 2025 

 

The Honorable Cindy Hyde-Smith  

Chair  

Senate Committee on Appropriations  

Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing and 

Urban Development, and Related Agencies  

Washington, D.C. 20510  

 

The Honorable Brian Schatz  

Ranking Member  

Senate Committee on Appropriations  

Subcommittee on Transportation, Housing and 

Urban Development, and Related Agencies  

Washington, D.C. 20510

  

Dear Chair Hyde-Smith and Ranking Member Schatz: 

 

The purpose of this letter is to request a technical correction to a Fiscal Year 2024 Congressionally 

Directed Spending project in the Transportation, Housing and Urban Development, and Related 

Agencies bill, listed below. I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has a pecuniary interest in 

any of the Congressionally Directed Spending items that I have requested, consistent with the 

requirements of paragraph 9 of Rule XLIV of the Standing Rules of the Senate. I certify that the entities 

for which I have requested Congressionally Directed Spending are not for-profit entities.  

 

The reason for this necessary correction is that the site originally selected for the Hardwoods Permanent 

Supportive Housing project requires a new roof that makes the location cited in the project name 

financially unviable in its current state. A correction is needed to allow the recipient to select a new site 

for this project, a change that remains within the scope of the original project purpose.    

 

Account: Community Development Fund/Economic Development Initiatives (EDI) 

Project Name in the FY24 JES: Hardwoods Permanent Supportive Housing 

Recipient in the FY24 JES: Center for Community Action 

Project Purpose as originally requested in Legi-Mate: This project would construct 24 housing units 

to provide long-term affordable housing and support services to low-income individuals in need of 

support in Everett Borough, Pennsylvania and the surrounding area. 

Request for technical change: Change JES Project Description from "Hardwoods Permanent 

Supportive Housing" to " Permanent Supportive Housing" 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

_________________________ 

John Fetterman 

United States Senator



 

 


